
Online Report for 2021
The website has been completely revamped this year, moving to the Wordpress platform 
using a different ISP in March. The cost of this is about £30 pa, so roughly the same as 
previously, with a small migration cost.

This change has allowed for a redesign, which I hope you all approve, and numerous 
improvements to be made, amongst which we now have a good news feed system, 
displaying the last three items on almost all pages in addition to our SECF event diary 
dates (now showing some dates for 2022!). There's also a new page which will hold the 
details of all the Consultations we're undertaking - hopefully some will appear by the time 
you read this.

Overall, these changes are designed to make it easier for you to keep up to date with what
we're doing. Finally, the new Club News page shows news items from many of the clubs in
our area. It and our News are available as RSS feeds for those techies amongst you.

Our Facebook presence has also been enhanced because of the new website, with all our 
news items and postings from various clubs in our Federation also appearing on our 
Facebook page. So this is another easy way of keeping up to date with what's going on in 
our area. However, it's clear that not so many people are looking at our page currently. So 
please like us!

Finally, I'd  like to thank John Low for relieving me of having to update the website for the 
League results and everybody who's providing upates to contact details etc.

Jon Diamond
October 2021


